
Moderate to heavy rains have been reported in many places across the country as the Deyr season continues to 
spread. While there was an increase in the rainfall activities in Somaliland and the southern regions, the central 
parts and north eastern parts received little on no rains. 
 
The rainfall forecast for the next three days (Map 1)  is calling for moderate rains of up to 50mm cumulatively in 
most parts of Somaliland, Southern regions and the Ethiopian highlands with the intensity expected to increase a 
the week progresses as seen in Map 2. Heavy rains of up to 200mm are expected in the Ethiopian highlands during 
the forecast period. 
 
The heavy rains will lead to a further increase in river flow along the Juba and Shabelle Rivers in Somalia, which 
translates in a high risk of flooding along the two rivers. Areas to watch out for river flooding  include the entire 
channel of Shabelle River as well as Gedo  and Middle Juba regions along the Juba River.  
 
Users are advised that this is a forecast and at times there may be discrepancies between estimates and actual 
amounts of rainfall received. Information on the forecast and observed river levels is updated daily and can be 
found on this link: http://frrims.faoswalim.org. 
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Map 1: 3 day cumulated rainfall forecast  (11  - 13 Oct 2019) Map 2: 7-day cumulated rainfall forecast  (11 – 16 Oct 2019) 
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